Michael Lia

Dear Sir ,

    I , Michael Lia, would like you to consider this e-mail as my submission for request for Austrailian citizenship.

    I was born in Australia in 1964 to Maltese immigrants but had to renounce my Australian citzenship in 1982 due to the fact that I was living in Malta and following a technichal course the cost of which would have been fenominal at the time had I not renounced it.Also it would have been impossible for me to work here.

    A situation in my parent's family in Malta  meant that my family had to return to Malta in 1971.

    I consider myself an Australian as this is my birth place and where I was brought up as a child.

    Also I have strong ties with Australia-My father gave more than half of his working  life to this country, my brother lives in Australia { has dual Citizenship )

    and also several other relatives that live there.

    I consider this unfair and even discriminatory considering the fact that those who did not renounce Australian Citizenship at the time and lost their other citizenship have now been granted back that citizenship from countries such as Malta, more so now that it has been granted to those of 25 years or less.

    I hope that in the near future the Australian Goverment will take action and give us the opportunity to aquire what a lot of people in a similar situation as mine had lost unwillingly.

    Regardless of the fact that I am not formally an Australian citizen, I consider myself to be an integral part of Australia’s now significant diaspora.

    Many thanks for the opportunity to contribute to the work of your Committee in this Inquiry.

    Yours faithfully

    Michael Lia

